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Check local.aaca.org/tidewater for 
the latest info on upcoming events!   
 

April 

 

2 TRAACA Board Meeting - 
Holiday Inn Norfolk 
Airport 

5 Public Safety Day Car 
Showð10 AM to 5 PM.  
2110 Great Neck Square 
Shopping Center Virginia 
Beach, VA 23454.  

6 TRAACA Car Display at 
TCC Chesapeake 

12 Chevy Loverôs Spring 
Dustoff Show (See page 
5) 

17 TRAACA Dinner Meeting 
at Holiday Inn Norfolk 
Airport 

17 ODMA Registration 
Deadline (see page 7) 

 

May 
 

3 4th Annual All Wheels 
LCpl Cody Childers Show 
at Chesapeake Center for 
Science and Technology 
on Cedar Road, 
Chesapeake on May 3rd. 
Roll in at 10 and show is 
11-3. 

6 TRAACA Board Meeting - 
Holiday Inn Norfolk 
Airport 

15-16 Old Dominion Meet 
(Richmond)  

24 Square Car Tour 

FIRST CARðJulia Hobbs in her 1964-1/2 Mustang at the 2013 
TRAACA Annual MeetðShe bought it as her first car and has hung 
onto it ever since  See the story on page 5. 

April 17, 1964 
 

Happy 50th to the Ford Mustang! 

 TCC has invited the Tidewater 
Region AACA to bring 8 - 10 cars 
(1920 - 1934) for display on Sunday, 
April 6, 2014 at 2:00 PM in connection 
with their performance of 'The Water 
Engine'. Cars need to be there by 1:00 
PM. This will be at the TCC 
Chesapeake Campus located at 1428 
Cedar Rd.  Play will last approximately 
1 hour and 15 minutes.  
  'The Water Engine' is set in 1934, 
and is about a man who invents an 

engine that will run on distilled 
water.  But the powers that be want to 
stop its production. 
  This display is part of Tidewater 
Region's relationship with TCC and the 
newly formed student Chapter. Tickets 
to the play will be available to the 
participants.   
 For more information, or to signup 
contact Bob Parrish at 547-5034 or 
bowtiebobp@aol.com. 

April 6th Car Display for TCC Play 

http://local.aaca.org/tidewater/
mailto:bowtiebobp@aol.com
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Ȱ#ÁÒ ÄÅÓÉÇÎÅÒÓ ÁÒÅ ÊÕÓÔ ÇÏÉÎÇ ÔÏ ÈÁÖÅ ÔÏ ÃÏÍÅ ÕÐ 
×ÉÔÈ ÁÎ ÁÕÔÏÍÏÂÉÌÅ ÔÈÁÔ ÏÕÔÌÁÓÔÓ ÔÈÅ ÐÁÙÍÅÎÔÓȢȱ   

%ÒÍÁ "ÏÍÂÅÃË 
  

 302).' ÉÓ ÈÅÒÅȦ  3ÏÍÅÏÎÅ ÔÅÌÌ -ÏÔÈÅÒ .ÁÔÕÒÅ ÔÏ 
ÓÔÏÐ ÐÌÁÙÉÎÇ !ÐÒÉÌ &ÏÏÌÓ ÊÏËÅÓ ÏÎ ÕÓȢ  -Ù ÃÁÒÓ ÁÒÅ 
ÇÅÔÔÉÎÇ ÔÈÅÉÒ Ȱ3ÐÒÉÎÇ #ÌÅÁÎÉÎÇȱ ÁÎÄ 5ÓÅȟ ÁÓ ) ÐÉÃË ÔÈÅ 
ÎÉÃÅ ÓÐÒÉÎÇ ÄÁÙÓ ÔÏ ÍÁËÅ ÓÕÒÅ ÔÈÅÙ ÁÒÅ ÉÎ ÔÏÐ ÓÈÁÐÅ 
ÁÎÄ ÔÁËÅ ÔÈÅÍ ÆÏÒ Á ÓÐÉÎȢ 
 4ÈÅ #ÌÕÂ -ÁÒËÅÔÉÎÇ ÉÓ ÇÏÉÎÇ ×ÅÌÌ ×ÉÔÈ Á ÇÒÅÁÔ 
ÍÅÅÔÉÎÇ ÈÏÓÔÅÄ ÂÙ ,ÉÎÄÁ 0ÅÌÌÅÒÉÎ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ ςπρυ !!#! 
3ÐÒÉÎÇ -ÅÅÔ ÐÌÁÎÎÅÄ ÆÏÒ 6ÉÒÇÉÎÉÁ "ÅÁÃÈ ÁÎÄ (ÏÓÔÅÄ ÂÙ 
42!!#!Ȣ  )Æ ÙÏÕ ×ÏÕÌÄ ÌÉËÅ ÔÏ ÇÅÔ ÉÎÖÏÌÖÅÄȟ ÐÌÅÁÓÅ 
ÃÏÎÔÁÃÔ ,ÉÎÄÁ ÏÒ 3ÁÍ +ÅÒÎȟ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅÙ ÃÁÎ ПÉÎÄ Á ÓÐÏÔ ÆÏÒ 
ÙÏÕȢ 
 /Î -ÁÒÃÈ ρω ×Å ÈÅÌÄ Á 42!!#! ÁÔ 4ÉÄÅ×ÁÔÅÒ 
#ÏÍÍÕÎÉÔÙ #ÏÌÌÅÇÅ ɉ4##ɊȢ  4ÈÉÓ ÏÎÅ ×ÁÓ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ ÎÉÃÅ 
ÁÎÄ ÎÅ× 0ÏÒÔÓÍÏÕÔÈ #ÁÍÐÕÓ ×ÈÅÒÅ ÓÅÖÅÒÁÌ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ËÅÙ 
42!!#! ,ÅÁÄÅÒÓ ÓÈÏ×ÅÄ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÃÁÒÓ ÁÎÄ ÉÎÔÒÏÄÕÃÅÄ 
42!!#! ÁÎÄ !!#! ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ÏÎ ÔÈÉÓ ÃÁÍÐÕÓȢ   
 4ÈÅ ×ÅÁÔÈÅÒ ÃÏÏÐÅÒÁÔÅÄȟ ÁÎÄ ×Å ×ÅÒÅ ÓÕÃÃÅÓÓÆÕÌ ÉÎ 
ÇÁÉÎÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ ÒÅÑÕÉÒÅÄ ÍÅÍÂÅÒÓÈÉÐÓ ÆÏÒ ÂÏÔÈ 4## ÁÎÄ 
!!#! ÆÏÒ Á ÎÅ× 9ÏÕÔÈ #ÈÁÐÔÅÒ ÉÎ 42!!#!Ȣ  -ÅÌÁÎÉÅ 
+ÏÒÄÉÓȟ 4ÙÌÅÒ 'ÉÍÂÅÒÔȟ ÁÎÄ "ÏÂ 0ÁÒÒÉÓÈ ÈÁÖÅ ÓÅÖÅÒÁÌ 
ÍÏÒÅ ÐÌÁÎÎÅÄ ÔÈÉÓ ÙÅÁÒ ÁÔ ÏÔÈÅÒ 4## ÃÁÍÐÕÓÅÓ ×ÉÔÈ 
ÔÈÅ ÃÌÕÂ ÙÏÕÔÈ ÉÎÉÔÉÁÔÉÖÅ ÂÕÉÌÄÉÎÇ ×ÉÔÈ ÅÁÃÈ ÏÆ ÔÈÅÓÅ 
ÁÃÔÉÖÉÔÉÅÓȢ 
 7ÉÔÈ ÔÈÉÓ -ÕÄ &ÌÁÐ ÉÓÓÕÅȟ ÙÏÕ ÓÈÏÕÌÄ ÂÅ ÒÅÁÄÉÎÇ ÌÁÓÔ 
ÍÏÎÔÈ "ÏÁÒÄ ÍÅÅÔÉÎÇ ÍÉÎÕÔÅÓȢ  4ÈÁÎËÓ ÔÏ *ÉÍ 6ÉÌÌÅÒÓ 
ɉ60Ɋ ÁÎÄ -ÅÌÁÎÉÅ +ÏÒÄÉÓ ɉ3ÅÃȢɊ ×Å ×ÅÒÅ ÁÂÌÅ ÔÏ ÇÅÔ ÔÈÅ 
-ÁÒÃÈ -ÉÎÕÔÅÓ ÁÐÐÒÏÖÅÄ ÂÙ ÔÈÅ "ÏÁÒÄ ÆÏÒ 0ÕÂÌÉÃÁÔÉÏÎÓ 
ÁÎÄ #ÏÍÍÕÎÉÃÁÔÉÏÎÓ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÖÅÒÙ ÎÅØÔ ÉÓÓÕÅ ÁÆÔÅÒ ÔÈÅ 
ÍÅÅÔÉÎÇȢ  0ÌÅÁÓÅ ÒÅÍÅÍÂÅÒ ×Å ÃÁÎ ÁÌ×ÁÙÓ ÕÓÅ ÙÏÕÒ 
ÈÅÌÐ ÏÎ ÓÔÏÒÉÅÓ ÏÒ ÃÏÍÍÅÎÔÓ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ -ÕÄ &ÌÁÐȢ 
 7ÉÔÈ 3ÐÒÉÎÇ ÈÅÒÅȟ ÔÈÅ !ÃÔÉÖÉÔÙ #ÏÍÍÉÔÔÅÅ ÉÓ ×ÏÒËÉÎÇ 
ÄÏÕÂÌÅ ÔÉÍÅ ÔÏ ÐÌÁÎ ÁÎÄ ÒÅ-ÐÌÁÎ ÁÃÔÉÖÉÔÉÅÓ ÁÎÄ ÅÖÅÎÔÓ 
ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ #ÌÕÂȢ  7ÉÔÈ -ÁÒÃÈȭÓ 3ÔȢ 0ÁÔÔÙȭÓ $ÉÎÎÅÒ ÔÈÅ 
!ÃÔÉÖÉÔÙ #ÏÍÍÉÔÔÅÅ ÐÌÁÎÎÅÄ Á #ÁÒ 3ÈÏ× ÁÎÄ 
ÃÅÌÅÂÒÁÔÉÏÎ ÓÉÎÇ ÁÌÏÎÇ ÆÏÒ ÁÌÌ ÔÏ ÅÎÊÏÙȢ   7Å ÎÅÅÄ ÓÏÍÅ 
Ȱ7ÅÁÔÈÅÒ ,ÕÃËȱ ÔÏ ÈÁÖÅ ÁÎ ÅÖÅÎÔ ÔÈÁÔ ÐÒÏÍÉÓÅÓ ÔÏ ÇÅÔ 
ÍÏÒÅ ÏÆ ÏÕÒ ÁÎÔÉÑÕÅÓ ÏÕÔ ÔÏ ÅÎÊÏÙȢ    
 4ÈÉÓ ÍÏÎÔÈȭÓ ÄÉÎÎÅÒ ÏÎ !ÐÒÉÌ ρχÔÈ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÂÁÃË ÁÔ 
ÔÈÅ (ÏÌÉÄÁÙ )ÎÎ - .ÏÒÆÏÌË !ÉÒÐÏÒÔȢ  -ÁÒÉÏÎ -Ã!ÌÐÉÎÅ ÉÓ 
×ÏÒËÉÎÇ ÈÁÒÄ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÅ (ÏÔÅÌ ÓÔÁÆÆ ÔÏ ÂÒÉÎÇ ÙÏÕ Á ÇÒÁÎÄ 
2ÅÓÔÁÕÒÁÎÔ ÁÆÆÁÉÒȟ ÁÎÄ ÒÅÍÅÍÂÅÒ ÙÏÕÒ ÁÎÔÉÑÕÅÓ ÁÒÅ 
×ÅÌÃÏÍÅȢ  4ÈÏÓÅ ÔÈÁÔ ÄÒÉÖÅ ÏÎÅ ×ÉÌÌ ÇÅÔ ÔÏ ÇÏ ПÉÒÓÔ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ 

From the 
Driverôs Seat 

Wes Neal 
TRAACA President 

"ÕÆÆÅÔ ÌÉÎÅȦ 
 !Ó ÓÏÏÎ ÁÓ ×Å ÔÈÉÎË ×Å ÈÁÖÅ ×ÒÁÐÐÅÄ ÕÐ ÔÈÅ #ÌÕÂ 
-ÅÍÂÅÒÓÈÉÐ ÆÏÒ ςπρτ ×Å ËÅÅÐ ÇÅÔÔÉÎÇ ÎÅ× 
ÍÅÍÂÅÒÓÈÉÐÓ ÔÏ ÁÄÄȢ  7Å ÓÈÏÕÌÄ ÈÁÖÅ ÔÈÅ #ÌÕÂ 2ÏÓÔÅÒ 
ÆÏÒ ςπρτ ÃÏÍÐÌÅÔÅÄ ÓÏÏÎ ÆÏÒ ÐÕÂÌÉÃÁÔÉÏÎȢ  4ÈÁÎËÓ ÔÏ 
+ÉÔ ,Á×ÒÅÎÃÅ ɉ4ÒÅÁÓÕÒÅÒɊ ÁÎÄ *ÉÍ 6ÉÌÌÅÒÓ ɉ60Ɋ ÆÏÒ 
ÐÕÌÌÉÎÇ ÁÌÌ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 3ÏÃÉÅÔÙ ÄÁÔÁ ÔÏÇÅÔÈÅÒ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÉÓ 
ÉÍÐÏÒÔÁÎÔ ÐÕÂÌÉÃÁÔÉÏÎȢ 
$ÒÉÖÅ ÓÁÆÅȟ ÁÎÄ ) ÌÏÏË ÆÏÒ×ÁÒÄ ÔÏ ÓÅÅÉÎÇ ÙÏÕ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ ÎÅØÔ 
#ÌÕÂ %ÖÅÎÔȢ 

4ÉÌÌ ÎÅØÔ ÔÉÍÅ - ÄÒÉÖÅ ÓÁÆÅȟ  

Last Name Begins With: Designated Call Captain: 
AdéBoh  Dick Chipchak    495-0115 
BoléCic  Frank Waldner  430-2770 
CobéEa  Barbara Talley   421-7534 
EbéGra  Scott Davies   312-8032 
GreéHowa  Rhonda Russell   471-4031 
HowiéKni  Alan Ives   547-2234 
KocéMca  Viator Trudeau   547-3940 
MccéNor  Melanie Kordis   301-9959 
OkoéPen  Carol Avenson   549-1008 
PinéSta  Becky Woodall   482-3386 
SteéTil  Leslie Scarpelli   249-8617 
TreéWor  Jane Cutright   479-4302 

Call Captain's Corner 

THE MUDFLAP is the newsletter for the Tidewater Region of the 
Antique Automobile Club of America, published monthly.   

Editor:  Bob Stein 
7500 Pennington Road  Norfolk VA 23505 
757-588-6200/Email: posti@aol.com 

TCC CAR DISPLAY - Tidewater Region members Bob and 
Dot Parrish, Skip Patnode, Dana Meadows, Jim Villers, and 
Wes Neal all took part in a special display at TCCôs Ports-
mouth campus on March 19th.  The display was in support of 
our new Youth Chapter that will be coordinated with the TCC 
campuses. 
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From the Running Board 
March 2014 Board Meeting Minutes 

 

 The board meeting was called to order at 6:30 pm at The 
Holiday Inn on Military Highway. Directors present were 
Wes Neal, President, Jim Villers, Vice President, Melanie 
Kordis, Secretary, Kit Lawrence, Treasurer and Past Presi-
dent Bob Stein.  Board members present were, Marion 
McAlpine.  Also present were Mark McAlpine, Dot Parish, 
Bob Parish, Bill Wilcox and Neil Sugermeyer. 

  A motion was made to approve the Secretaries report.  
Minutes were approved adding Tim Russell to the board. A 
motion was made and passed to e-mail board meeting 
minutes to the Board so that current approved minutes would 
be available in the Mud Flap.  

Treasurerôs report was read by Jim Villers.  A detailed sum-
mary of concession earnings for the Swap Meet was sent to 
the board by Holly Forester.  Total profit for 2013 was 
$744.74, approximately $150.00 over last year.  Late entry: 
Kit reported that the total Swap Meet earnings were $1,324 

 

 COMMITTEE REPORTS 

 Marketing/PR:  The first meeting to discuss the National 
2015 meet will be on Monday, February 10th, hosted by Lin-
da Pellerin 

 Youth Chapter:  Discussion on how to attract members to 
the TRAACA youth chapter (chartered at the AACA conven-
tion February 2014) and TCC student chapter.   

Bob Parish to communicate with any Nuts and Bolts mem-
bers informing them of the formal dissolution of club and 
inviting them to become youth/regular members of TRAC-
CA.  An official letter will also be sent to AACA. 

TCC event on Wednesday, March 19 12:30-1:30pm in front 
of the new student center will provide an opportunity to 
bring classic cars.  An activities table will be set up with 
AACA literature and student membership forms. 

Additional TCC events are planned for the Chesapeake and 
Virginia Beach campuses in the spring.   Members are invit-
ed to bring their cars and talk to the students.  Point of con-
tact is Melanie Kordis 

Communications: 

 All invoices for advertising in The Mud Flap have been 
mailed. 

 Plan to recognize new members will begin in the April 
issue of The Mud Flap. 

 Discussion on creating more enthusiasm about our events 
and automobiles by submitting articles with photos to editor, 
Bob Stein for inclusion in the Mud Flap. The deadline is the 
dinner meeting for the following monthôs edition.   

 Any request for automobile displays or events can be sent 
to Wes Neil.  He will then submit for inclusion in the Mud 
Flap if appropriate. 

Activities: 

 Activities Committee Report and discussion of activities 
for 2014, lead by Bill Wilcox 

 Hickory Swap meet was a huge success.  Discussion on 
location for next year.  Neil and Terry to present recommen-
dations for 2015 to the Board. 

C  O  N  T  E  N  T  S 
Article                                                                                 Page 
From the Driverôs Seat - Wes Neal ............................... 2 
Call Captainôs Corner - Margie Ives .............................. 2 
From the Running Board - Melanie Kordis ................... 3 
Still Collecting Stuff  - HORNS! - Terry Bond ...............  4 
New Member Welcome  ................................................ 5 
Still Horsing AroundðJulie Hobbs.  .............................. 5 
Spring BlastðBill Wilcox.  ............................................. 6 
April 17th Dinner Meeting.  ........................................... 6 
2014 ODMA Richmond Meet Information  .................... 6 

 

2014 TRAACA Officers & Board 
President - Wes Neal:  wes.neal@cox.net 

Vice President - Jim Villers: 190sljim@cox.net 
Secretary - Melanie Kordis 

Treasurer - Chris (Kit) Lawrence 
Board - Dick Chipchak 
Board - Tim Russell 

Board - Marion McAlpine 
Board ðTyler Gimbert 

President EmeritusðBob Stein 
Visit us on the Internet at:  

local.aaca.org/tidewater! 

March 16th dinner meeting at Westminster Canterbury with 
car event beginning at 1:30pm.  Irish band and buffet to follow 

Sunday, March 23 day trip to Gloucester.  Meet at 9:30am at 
Watermanôs in Gloucester.  Museum, lunch, play and dinner. 

March 28-30 Spring Tour to New Bern.   

Square Car Tour tentative date Saturday, April 12 th 

Restaurants/dinner meetings 

Report submitted and read by Marion McAlpine 

April dinner meeting will be at the Holiday Inn, speaker Joe 
Tennis 

May dinner meeting will be at the Holiday Inn, speaker Earl 
Swift speaking (and book signing)  

December party, Sunday December 7.  Time and location to 
be announced. 

Society: 

Membership Report by Jim Villers 

143 family memberships,  32 members did not re-new
( moved, not able to attend, etc.) 

Those members who have not renewed will be reminded by 
the Call Captains when confirming dinner reservations.   

 

OLD BUSINESS 

No old business 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

Bob Parish discussed TRAACAôs support and assistance in 
The Great Race. He is working with the planning committee.  
Volunteers are needed on June 24th.  If interested contact Bob.   

 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 
8:41PM 

  Respectfully submitted, 

 Melanie Kordis, Secretary 

 

http://local.aaca.org/tidewater/
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 Part of any good brass collection should be an assortment of 
early horns.   
 First word of caution is watch for cheap foreign made-
yesterday reproductions.  Type Brass Car Horn into your eBay 
search on any given day and youôll be looking at hundreds of 
cheap tinny, curly brass horns made in India, China, or Taiwan.   
 They are carefully aged in appearance and even the rubber 

bulbs will be nicely deteriorated.  They are usually advertised as 
ñgenuineò or ñcame from an old estate.ò  Truth is, they were 
made yesterday.  
 The brass is thin and tinny.  The joints between sections are 
crude and roughly finished.  Mounting brackets are crude. Any 
soldering is poorly done. The rubber bulbs are just squeezed on.  

Often they are not marked as 
to brand, model number or 
country of origin. 
 Originals usually have a 
well known brand name well 
stamped on them.  Such 
names as Standard, Rubes, 
American, and Non Pariel 
are the most common.  Euro-
pean horns made by Lucas, 
P&H, Autovox and others 
can be found.   
 The real thing has sub-
stance to it.   They are heavi-
er, the brass is ticker and 
more substantial, the joints 
are nicely finished with col-
lars, solder 
 joints are well done, brack-
ets are solid and well at-
tached, and even the rubber 
bulbs have solid mounts. 
Once you handle the real 
thing, youôll never have any 
more questions. 
 Horns are described by the number of ñtwistsò in them.  

This refers to the 
number of ñturnsò 
the brass tubing 
takes.  Except for 
some very early 
horns, the bells will 
be covered with a 
fine brass mesh 
ñbug screen.ò   
 Most horns 
used brass flexible 
tubing to connect to 
the bulb.  Both 
bulbs and tubing 

can be purchased from Model T parts suppliers. 
 Beware of fake ñsnake headò or Boa Constrictor horns.  
Once you see the real thing youôll instantly recognize the junk.   
  Here a few interesting horns to look at, and if you have 
questions or contemplate a purchase, Iôm available to advise 
anytime.  Happy collecting (Toot-Toot)! 

 

Still Collecting 
Stuff  

Horns! 

 
By Terry Bond 

Cheap recent novelty horn 

The ñReal McCoyò a nice early triple twist Rubes horn. 

A fake Boa Constrictor horn 

A rare Autovox horn 
(France) 

AboveðA Lucas King of 
the Road horn (England) 
 
Right ï a rare Le Tes-
tophone musical bulb 
horn (France) 
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By Julie Hobbs 
 Fifty years ago; on April 17, 1964; the Mustang debuted 
and it is reported that on the first day 22,000 units were sold. 
This far proceeded the original forecast by Ford.  As I was still 
in high school at that time; I did not get in on the original sales 
but I did get my 1964 İ  ( dubbed that because it was 
launched at an unusual halfway point during the season )when 
I got my first full time job with the Government and was able 
to save up the amount of the purchase.  
 Subsequent to this; I had many adventures and many mis-
adventures with my ñPonyò. I have had the car repainted once; 
motor overhauled at 100 miles; I myself reupholstered the 
seats and reinstalled a dash board after someone seemed to 
need it and the rally pack from the steering column. Donald 
and my Father kept the mechanical end of it going with a few 
alterations like a larger fan blade for summer due to the lim-
ited air flow ( and of course no AC ).    
  Since I began to show my Mustang; I have taken several 
awards with it including one Best in Show and a number of 
second place awards. The 1964 İ has been difficult to judge 
because of the nature of itôs progression through the line; at 
first remaining Falcon parts were used to complete them and 
that made each one unique. Some have Falcon vents; some 
have Falcon radiators and there has always been a discussion 
about Alternator vs Generator.  
 The emblems on the 64 İ is shorter than that of the 65. 
Some 64 İ models have a solid chrome piece around each 
windshield wiper hinge and some have a gap between the top 
of the hinges and the base. The door lock buttons on the 64 İ 
were color keyed to the interior and the 65 were chrome. The 
dramatic styling was very unusual for itôs day and appeared to 
European; particularly in the front end.    
 That is what attracted me to my Mustang and the history of 
it is the reason that I still have  my first car that I ever owned.      

Welcome to Our New Members:   
 
Paul Atkinson 
Norfolk, VA   
1928 Rolls Royce ñSpringfieldò Silver Ghost 
1930 Ford Model A Roadster 
1938 Packard Roadster 
 
Bob Bohannon 
Rolls-Royce 
 
Curtis & Sheryl Cook 
Chesapeake, VA 
1929 Ford Model A 4-dr Deluxe 
 
Matthew & Vickie Doscher 
Chesapeake, VA 
1965 Ford Mustang coupe 
1965 Mercury Comet Caliente convertible 
 
Keith Olson & Chris Horton 
Portsmouth, VA   
1967 Chevrolet Pickup 
1972 Super Beetle (?) 
 
Fay & Doug Kist 
Virginia Beach, VA 
1959 Ford Galaxy 
1986 Cadillac Brougham 
1988 Dodge Ram Pickup 
 
John & Barbara Sieck 
Virginia Beach, VA 
1936 Chevrolet Business Coupe 
1967 Mercedes 250SL 
 
Greg & Ann Sutton 
Norfolk, VA   
 
Robert Wallace & Lori Monke 
Virginia Beach,  VA  

Still Horsing Around 
in Her First Car 

Other April Activities 
 
!twL[ мнǘƘ ς ±LwDLbL! /I9±¸ [h±9w{ {twLbD 
5¦{¢-hCC ς /ÐÅÎ ÔÏ ÁÌÌ ÖÅÈÉÃÌÅÓ ςυ ÙÅÁÒÓ ÏÒ ÏÌÄȤ
ÅÒȢ  !Ô &ÉÎÎ -Ã#ÏÏÌȭÓ &ÉÓÈÈÏÕÓÅ Ǫ 4ÁÖÅÒÎȟ ,ÁÎÄȤ
ÓÔÏ×Î #ÏÍÍÏÎÓȟ 6ÉÒÇÉÎÉÁ "ÅÁÃÈȢ  #ÏÒÎÅÒ ÏÆ 
0ÒÉÎÃÅÓÓ !ÎÎÅ ÁÎÄ $ÁÍ .ÅÃË 2ÏÁÄȢ  0ÒÅ-
ÒÅÇÉÓÔÒÁÔÉÏÎȟ ÉÎÃÌÕÄÉÎÇ 6ÅÎÄÏÒÓȟ Αςπȟ Αςυ $ÁÙ ÏÆ 
3ÈÏ×Ȣ  2ÁÉÎ $ÁÔÅ ÉÓ 3ÁÔÕÒÄÁÙȟ !ÐÒÉÌ ρωȟ ςπρτȢ  
&ÏÒ ÉÎÆÏÒÍÁÔÉÏÎȟ ÃÏÎÔÁÃÔ *ÏÈÎ (ÅÒÂÅÒÔ ÁÔ τςρ-
πχτω ÏÒ ÂÌËÐ×ÄÒÆÒÍͽÃÏØȢÎÅÔȢ 
 
!twL[ мн ǘƘ !bb¦![ ²L[[L!a{.¦wD .wL¢L{I 
!b5 9¦wht9!b /!w {Ih² ɀ 4ÈÅ 7ÉÌÌÉÁÍÓÂÕÒÇ 
"ÒÉÔÉÓÈ #ÁÒ #ÌÕÂ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÈÏÌÄÉÎÇ ÉÔÓ ÁÎÎÕÁÌ ÓÈÏ× 
ÁÔ #ÈÉÃËÁÈÏÍÉÎÙ 2ÉÖÅÒÆÒÏÎÔ 0ÁÒË ÉÎ 7ÉÌÌÉÁÍÓȤ
ÂÕÒÇ ÏÎ 3ÁÔÕÒÄÁÙȟ !ÐÒÉÌ ρςÔÈȢ   
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Guest Speaker Tom Cox 

 Sunday, March 23, 2014, 9:30 AM.  Destination: Yorktown
-Gloucester, The Watermen's Museum. Forecast: Some sun 
with maybe afternoon rain, maybe sleet, maybe more? Are we 
sure it's Spring? That sure didn't stop Mickey and Tony 
McChesney from bringing their 1984 Olds Delta 88 2 door, or 
the Milligan's, Dewey and Maxine, as well as Wayne and Carol 
riding up from Chesapeake in their 1953 Ford Sedan.  Tony and 
Leslie Scarpelli brought their 1962 Imperial Convertible and 
Jim and Betty Villers arrived in their 1967 230SL Mercedes 
Convertible.  Bob and Dot Parrish drove their 1978 T-Bird, and 
Alfonzo Ludovici and Patrizia LoBetti in their 1956 DeSoto 
Fireflite Sportsman. Keith Colonna made the journey in his 
1956 Continental MK II. Dana Meadows joined us for lunch in 
his 1957 Thunderbird. Bob Stein showed off his latest acquisi-
tion, a 1987 Jaguar V12 XJ-SC Cabriolet.  Ken and Barbara 
Talley rode in Julie Hobbs' SUV, and Jere and Carol Avenson 
brought one as well. Neil and Marty Sugermeyer with their dog 
Johnnie, drove modern, as did Bill Wilcox and passenger Mela-
nie Kordis.  

 Our hosts at the museum, open just for us, were Steve and 
Diane Ormsby.  We had a history lesion about the importance 
of Yorktown in Colonial Days, and an inside-out special tour of 
a beautifully recreated wind-powered grist mill.  Inside the mu-
seum buildings, initially situated across the river, an guided 
tour followed with information about Watermen and models of 
the many varieties of shallow draft boats designed specifically 
for making a living on or near the water.  
 The Chesapeake Bay and England are the only locations in 
the world where the term Watermen is applied to those who 

Winter Blast to Gloucester! 
Story by Bill Wilcox. Photos by Bob Stein 

make their living from oysters, crabs, fish, and clams. The 
museum also helps kids learn about and build boats as fund 
raisers. They have fun activities, one of which is Pirate Day 
Camp which caught Bob Stein's interest.  
 Late morning found us parking all of the antique cars on 
the brick walk near the Waterside Grille where we were seated 
in the heated patio room on the river for lunch. Interesting 
menu, ever tried deep fried avocado, or made your own 
Bloody Mary at a Bar? Then north a short ride north across the 
York River to the Abingdon Episcopal Church where again 
Steve and Diane Ormsby were present.  
 They opened the 250 year old Flemish Bond brick build-
ing, designed in the form of a Latin Cross. It is the largest co-
lonial church in Virginia with a beautiful Pipe Organ, recently 
made in England, and multilevel pulpit. 

 Neil played a hymn for us on their Steinway Piano. Our hosts 
were also very knowledgeable about the history of the church. 
Exploring their burial grounds will have to wait for a warmer 
day. North again on Route 17 brought us into Gloucester 
Courthouse.  We will also have to explore that history on an-
other trip.   
 A right turn onto VA 14 toward Matthews brought us to 
Holly Hill Farm Antiques. Multiple buildings with lots of 
"Stuff" and surprise, Sam Kern was already there, exploring 
the old tools building.  Getting ahead of our antique collecting 
members is tough!  
 By mid afternoon we found TC Walker Elementary School 
for When Peace Again Shall Smile, performed by The Court-
house Players, some of whom we had just met on St Patrick's 
Day. This play was based on historical letters between local 
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Confederate soldiers and their Gloucester Taliaferro family mem-
bers during the War Between the States. The letters, and how they 
were performed, brought us a feeling of what happened 150 years 
ago. Music from the period brought meaning to a song of an se-
verely injured double amputee who could not walk away from the 
hospital. He could not afford morphine at 25 cents, but maybe 
could buy beer for a nickel.  
 Later in the afternoon, limited sunshine which had been evi-
dent early in the day, became a drizzly cold rain as we traveled to 
nearby Goodfellas for supper.  
 Traveling home to Tidewater with surprisingly little traffic, 
we'll remember that good friends, good stories, and especially 
plenty of food, make a TRAACA day trip a fun adventure.  

The 61st annual Old Dominion Meet will be held May 16 & 
17 in Richmond, Virginia and includes a tour of historic Rich-
mond on Friday.  The host hotel which is the Wyndham Vir-
ginia Crossings Hotel & Conference Center  The Old Domin-
ion Meet will be Saturday on the grounds of the Wyndham.  
There will be an awards banquet Saturday night.  For room 
reservations, please call the Wyndham (804) 727-1400.  
Rooms are $115 per night.  Please tell them you are with OD-
MA.  The hotel does take dogs.  The cutoff date for hotel reg-
istration is April 25, 2014.  The full schedule and registration 
form for the weekend are on the ODMA website:  http://
local.aaca.org/odma.  The cutoff date for registering a car is 
April 17, 2014.   
 BONUS - TRACK TIME!  The Richmond International 
Raceway is open on Sunday May 18, 2014, for the public to 
drive laps around the track.  You can drive 5 laps for $20.  10 
cars are in each group following the pace car.  If anyone wish-
es to participate, you will need to register on the RIR website 
at http://www.rir.com/About-The-Track/Richmond-
International-Raceway-Cares/Track-Laps.aspx.  (This is totally 
separate from the ODMA meet)  

April Dinner Meeting 
The April dinner meeting will be held at the Holiday Inn on 
April 17.  Our guest speaker will be Joe Tennis, who will talk 
about his books about some of the history of local roadways 
and the southeast Virginia corridor history.   

ODMA Meet Registration by April 17th! 
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  ROYAL  SILVER 

 MANUFACTURING Co. Inc. 
Quality Chrome Plating 

 

Whether itôs one part or the entire caré for the finest copper, 
nickel, chrome, and sliver plating or for refinishing of brass, 
copper, and stainless steelé.. come to Royal Silver, where 
weôve been providing quality plating since 1907. 

Royal Silver Manufacturing Co. Inc.  
3300 Chesapeake Blvd. 
Norfolk, VA 23513 

855-6004 

 
 
  
  

Custom Home Designs, Inc. 
  

Susan E. Bond 
PO Box 2537 

Chesapeake, VA 23327 
  

Certified Professional Building Designer   phone 757-557-0904 
American Institute of Building Design       susanbond@cox.net 

 

T h e   S c h a u b a c h 
C o m p a n i e s 

Dwight C. Schaubach, President 
ñWe are proud and happy to support TRAACAò 

 

Bay Disposal and Recycling ï Johns Brothers Heating Oil 

Johns Brothers Security ïSuffolk International Truck 
 

1384 Ingleside Road, Norfolk, VA 23502 (757) 852-3300 

www.Schaubachco.com 
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